
Parish Contact Information 
Office Hours: 

Monday ~ Thursday 
9:30 am to 3:00 pm 

Friday ~ 9:30 am to noon  
Telephone  508-485-0141 

Fax 508-460-0181 
 

E-mail: 
stanne403@stannesouthborough.org 
Web:  www.stannesouthborough.org     

 

Pastor 
Fr. Albert Irudayasamy 

fralbert@stannesouthborough.org 
 

Parish Council 
Monica Shay ~ Chair  

 

Finance Committee 
Rich Flathers ~ Chair   

  

Religious Education 
Director of  Religious Education:  

 Daniel Doyle 
dan@stannesouthborough.org 

508-485-0141 ext 225 
Summer Hours:  Monday to Friday 

10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
 

Parish Office Manager  
Chris Kopacko, Seminarian 

stanne403@stannesouthborough.org   
  

Bookkeeper  
Bridgitte Morgan 

bridgitte@stannesouthborough.org  
 

Music Ministry  
Organist & Choir Director: 

Paul Crivello    508-366-0821 
pcrivello04@gmail.com  

  

Maintenance 
Matt Bernier 

mbern@stannesouthborough.org  
 

Amy Buttiglieri ~ Webmaster 
webmaster@stannesouthborough.org  

 

Summer Parish Seminarian 
Christopher Kopacko 

Lord’s Day Mass Schedule:     

Saturday ~ 5:00 pm   
Sunday ~ 8:30 am and 10:30 am 
No Sunday Evening Mass during 

the summer.  
 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word will 
resume in the fall.  

 

 Daily Mass Schedule:  
Week Day Mass 

Monday-Thursday:   9:00 am 
First Fridays and Fridays in Lent:   

9:00 am  
 

Healing Mass: 
First Wednesday of every month at 

7:00 p.m.  
  

Please see Reopening Guidelines in 
the ONLINE bulletin for protocols 

for Sacraments.  
 

Confessions: 
   Saturday ~ 4:15 pm,  

First Wednesday of each month ~ 
6:30 - 7:00 p.m., 

or anytime on request  
 

Exposition and Adoration of the  
Blessed Sacrament: 

 Wednesdays:   9:30 am to 6:00 pm   
 

 Sacrament of Baptism  
Call the Parish Office to  schedule a 

Baptism. For the time being, 
baptisms are will be celebrated 
outside of Masses, rather than 

during a scheduled Mass.  
  

 Sacrament of Marriage 
Arrangements with a priest required  

at least one year prior to  the 
wedding date.    

 

 Visitation of the Sick  
Fr. Albert is pleased to bring Holy 
Communion to parishioners who 
are unable to join us for weekly 

worship. Call  the Parish Office to 
arrange a time.  

 

We welcome all visitors to St. Anne Parish.  
If you would like to join our faith 

community, please call the Parish Office to 
register:  508-485-0141 

Would you like  to receive a copy of the 
bulletin via email every week?  

Please send  an email to: 
stanne403@stannesouthborough.org with “St. 

Anne Bulletin List” in the subject line.  

ST. ANNE PARISH MISSION STATEMENT  

We, the people of St. Anne Parish, Southborough, in the Diocese of Worcester are called 
through Baptism to become one faith family.  We commit ourselves to embody the 

presence of Christ in Word and Sacrament; by using our ministries to welcome all who 
are seeking Jesus and to share in the life and work of our Catholic faith.  In the spirit and 

truth of the Holy Trinity, we will use our time, talents and treasure to answer God’s 
command to love one another as He has loved us, in holy worship, prayer, Catechetical 

formation for all, evangelization and service to others.  

 SAINT ANNE PARISH 
20 Boston Road     Southborough, MA 01772 

   Fifteenth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

 

July 11, 2021 

  

“He instructed them to take 
nothing for the journey but a 

walking stick – no food, no 
sack, no money in their belts.” 

  

(Mark 6:8) 
 

 Imagine taking nothing but a 
stick when you go on a trip.   

 

The Apostles must have really 
trusted in God’s providential 

care.   
 

Think of all the material things 
“we can’t live without” in 

today’s world.   
 

We make our life’s journey 
more difficult because of all the 
material baggage that we drag 

along.   
 

Putting God first in everything 
and putting our money and 
possessions second gives us 
freedom because we don’t 

become “slaves” to wanting to 
acquire more things.  

 



Liturgical Minister Schedule 

  

July 10 & 11 ~ Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B 

   5:00 pm Lector Debbie Simon 

In church, not Hall Communion Ministers Laura Schroeder 

   8:30 am Lector                           Nancy Denardo 
In church, not Hall Communion Ministers Elaine Yetman 

 10:30 am Lector Jim Garden 

In church, not Hall Communion Ministers Steve Buttiglieri 
   

July 17 & 18 ~ Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B 

   5:00 pm Lector Roger Jolicoeur 

In church, not Hall Communion Ministers Debbie Simon 

   8:30 am Lector                           Elaine Yetman 

In church, not Hall Communion Ministers Julia Denardo Roney 

 10:30 am Lector Doug Parent 

In church, not Hall Communion Ministers Pat Draper 

WEEKLY MASS SCHEDULE  

with  MASS INTENTIONS  (July 10 to July 18) 
 
 

Mass intention can be scheduled for those who have died, and on the 
occasion of a birthday, wedding anniversary, for healing, for the grace to 

face the challenges in life, for success in a new job, for those serving in the 
church and country in different levels, for world peace, in thanksgiving, etc. 

 

To request a Mass Intention, stop in the Parish Office or call 508-485-0141. 

SATURDAY   10 5:00 pm For Ranjitha Mary by 
Prayer Shawl Group 

SUNDAY   11 8:30 am For St. Anne parishioners 

 10:30 am For Phyllis Boothby by 
Nick and Pat Paganella 

MONDAY 12 9:00 am For Peter Bush by Maria 
Martin 

TUESDAY 13 9:00 am For Margaret Ann Hostage 

WEDNESDAY 14 9:00 am For Nancy Durkin (Healing) 
by Maria Martin 

THURSDAY 15 9:00 am For Kelly Fuller by 
MaryBeth Philbin-Hannigan 

SATURDAY  17 5:00 pm For Betty Holodak (Healing) 
by Maria Martin 

SUNDAY   18 8:30 am For Ranjitha Mary by 
Prayer Shawl Group 

 10:30 am For St. Anne parishioners 

 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK:  
 
 
 

Sr. Yvette, Millie Garden, Seminarian 
Alex Quach, Pat Moran, Fr. Thirburse F. 
Millot, Katie Kulik, Elaine Arrison, 
Jackie Di Buono, Rachel Attaway, 
Matthew, Susan Cioppa, Lillian Franco, 
Mary Hunt, Hans, Elisabel Borreani, Peg Nicosia, Dr. 
Malgorzata McMasters, Tom Livingstone, Bob Seariac, 
Pat Fitzgerald, Anne Meek, Paul LeDuc, Marie Martin, 
Sheila, Annie Lonzoria, Marilou Alvarado-Custodio, 
Janet Mattioli, Jane & Miles Gray, Zara Daniel, Julie 
Flanders, Karen, Fr. Ed, Bruce, Mike Allain, Mrs. 
Wallace (Holly Spicer’s Mom), Reverend Deogratis 
Rwegassima, Irudayasamy S. (Father Albert’s Father), 
Pat Battles, George Stagno, Colby Morgan, Jeannine 
Godbout, Sr. Ann Regan, Thomas Chemmanur, Tim and 
Diane Higgins, Eamon Connaughton 
 

Want to add your name or the name(s) of others to the Prayers 
for the Sick listing?  Please email the names to the Parish Office 

at stanne403@stannesouthborough.org. 
 
 
 

To have a name removed, please email the Parish Office.  

 An Act of Spiritual Communion 
 

My Jesus, 
I believe that You are present in the Most Holy 
Sacrament.  I love You above all things, and I 

desire to receive You into my soul. 
Since I cannot at this moment receive You sacramentally, 

come at least spiritually into my heart. 
I embrace You as if You were already there and unite myself 

wholly to You. 
Never permit me to be separated from You.   Amen. 

Parish mass information and ministries 

Livestreamed St. Anne Masses (schedule subject to change):    
 

ALL St. Anne Mass offerings will now be livestreamed: 5:00 
p.m. Saturday, 8:30 a.m. Sunday, 10:30 a.m. Sunday, and 

9:00 a.m. daily Masses through our parish website!  

• Go to parish webpage: www.stannesouthborough.org. 

• Scroll down to “ECatholic Live: St. Anne Southborough”.  
See logo on right.  Or click on Quick Link in 
box on the right of web homepage.   

• Click on the arrow in the middle of the logo at 
5:00 p.m. for Saturday evening Mass, 8:30 
a.m., or 10:30 a.m. for Sunday Mass, and 9:00 
a.m. for daily Masses Monday through 
Thursday. 

St. Anne Parish 
Livestreamed Daily and Weekend Masses 

“Adopting Andrew has made us more aware of God's 
power and of his love for us. We realize that he always 

has a perfect plan for our lives.”  
 

Read more at www.bit.ly/AdoptionLoveStory. 
 

~USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities “An Adoption Love Story”  

Knights of Columbus BBQ for OFT 
 

The Knights of Columbus, Southborough 
Council , will be barbequing for the patrons of 

Our Father’s Table on Thursday, July 22 at OFT 
site in Marlborough. 

 

St. Anne OFT Ministry will be providing the next meal on 
Thursday, September 23.  Stay tuned for signup the first 

week of September. 

http://www.stannesouthborough.org
http://www.bit.ly/AdoptionLoveStory


Parish religious education and stewardship 

PARISH STEWARDSHIP REPORTS FOR 
through July 4, 2021 

 
 

Regular Weekly Offering:  ……………… $7,535.00           
Capital Improvement: ………………....... $   650.00 
Partners in Charity: ………………........... $   250.00 
Legacy of Hope: ………………………….. $1,250.00 

 
 

 Online Giving:  St. Anne Parish partners with WeShare for on-
line giving.  WeShare allows both onetime gifts, as well as regular, 

scheduled donations. Please visit our Parish website 
www.stannesouthborough.org for the link to WeShare.com or 
call 1-800-950-9952 and use option 1 to answer any questions.   

 
 

St. Anne’s Website: With our website we have an additional  
resource for  online giving and online CE registration. St. Anne 

Parish partners with eCatholic and BluePay for easy on-line 
giving. Our one-step on-line form allows both one-time gifts, as 

well as  regular, scheduled donations. Please visit our 
Parish website www.stannesouthborough.org and 

select the Quick Link to the BluePay On-Line Giving 
page. 

 
 

Thank you for your continued, generous support! 
 

 
 

SUMMER IS HERE!  There will likely be a drop in 
attendance due to summer vacations.  Please do not 
forget St. Anne while you are away.  Please consider  
either “WeShare” or “BluePay” for online giving.  
We depend on your prayers and contributions to 

keep our parish running. 

 

United Parishes of Southborough Food Pantry 
 
 

Thank you! Thank you! Thank you!   
 

Donations may be left in the foyer of St, Anne Parish Hall.  

As most food items are date sensitive, please be sure that your 
donation is not out of date. 

 
 
 
 

  If you know of anyone who could benefit from the Food Pantry, 
please encourage them to contact the Food Pantry.   

 
 

Pantry hours (located at Pilgrim Church) for CLIENTS returning 
to in-person shopping starting June 10 and June 11 are 

Thursdays from 6:00-7:00 p.m. and 
Fridays from 9:00-10:00 a.m.   

 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE: Donations also can be left in 
bins outside the pantry door at Pilgrim Church 
anytime other than client hours listed above.  

 
 
 
 

 Pat Draper, St. Anne Parish Coordinator 

Household Items 
 

• Laundry Detergent 
(scented and unscented) 

 

• Dish Detergent 
(Dawn, Palmolive, etc.) 
 

• Dishwasher Detergent 
(Cascade, Finish, Seventh 
Generation, etc.) 

Condiments 
 

• Pickles 

• Relish 

• Mustard 

• Salad Dressing 

 

From the Desk of the  
Director of Religious 

Education 
 

 

2021-22 RE Catechist Interest? 
 

Do you love sharing your faith with others? 
Do you enjoy working with children? Then we have a 

great volunteer opportunity for you.  
 
  

Our catechist roster for the 2021-22 year is complete!   
 

For anyone who might be interested in helping as a 
classroom aide or for special projects/events, please 

contact Dan Doyle at (508) 485-0181 or 
dan@stannesouthborough.org. 

 

       2021-22 Scheduling Commitment: 
Two Sundays a month, hour long instruction, from 

September 2021 thru May 2022 

Dan  Doyle 

2021-22 RE 
Registration 

 
 

Registration for 
Religious Education 

classes in the fall is now available online 
at 

www.stannesouthborough.org or click here.  
 

If you are signed up for Flocknote, you received an email 
with a link to the online registration in May.  

 
Paper copies are available in the Church and Parish 

Office.  
 
 
 

Any questions? Please contact Dan Doyle at 
dan@stannesouthborough.org or call 508-485-0141. 

Pope Francis’ Intention for July 2021  
 
 
 

SOCIAL FRIENDSHIP:  
We pray that, in social, economic and 

political situations of conflict, we may be 
courageous and passionate architects of 

dialogue and friendship.  
 
 

Click here or go to https://www.usccb.org/prayer-
and-worship/prayers-and-devotions/the-popes-
monthly-intention to see Pope Francis’ monthly 

intentions for 2021. 

Youth Ministry Breakfasts 
 
 

Starting this Tuesday, July 13th and 
continuing every Tuesday up through 
August 17th any teen who joins us for 
9:00 a.m. morning Mass will be taken 

out to a free Mauro’s breakfast 
afterwards.  

http://www.stannesouthborough.org
http://www.stannesouthborough.org
https://stannesouthborough.org/religious-education-registration
https://www.usccb.org/prayer-and-worship/prayers-and-devotions/the-popes-monthly-intention


Parish information and events 

 

 Baby Crib Quilts 
 

Parishioner Sandy Callinan has sewn 
beautiful baby quilts blessed by Father 
Albert which are available in the Parish 
Office for sick infants and children in 

need of healing prayers. 

 
Prayer Shawl Ministry Meeting  

 

Prayer shawl members meet Mondays from 10:00 to 
noon in the Parish Hall to knit/crochet for anyone who 
is ill or suffering who might welcome a blessed prayer 

shawl. 
 

Interested in joining this ministry? Stop in the Parish 
Hall any Monday or call the Parish Office for more 

information.  
 

Do you or someone you know need a prayer shawl?  
Please call the Parish Office to arrange a shawl pickup 
or delivery.  Donations collected for shawls are sent to 

our sister parish in Haiti to aid their rebuilding. 
 
 
 

The Rosary portion of the Prayer 
Shawl Monday meetings will be 

live streamed via the parish 
website, stannesouthborough.org 
starting  at approximately 10:30 

a.m. 
 
 

Password: shawls 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry WILL NOT be meeting on Monday, 
July 5 as it is the Fourth of July weekend. 

Collection Counting Ministry 
 

The Collection Counting Ministry will resume this summer  
following the 10:30 a.m. Sunday Mass. 

 
If interested in participating in this ministry, please 

contact the Parish Office at 508-485-0141. 

 

Dear parishioners,  
 

I would like to thank Melissa Shields, our 
parish office manager, for her service to 
St. Anne for a year and half. She served 
our parish by assisting parishioners with 
Mass cards, baptism, confirmation and 
wedding records,  managing parish 
correspondence, and scheduling lector and communion 
ministers. She expressed that she needs to take a step back 
from working in the parish office due to family 
commitments and obligations. She also expressed that it 
was her pleasure to work with parishioners and staff. She 
thanks you all for your support and understanding.  We 
wish her all the best and God's blessings upon her and her 
family.  
 

As you all know, Christopher Kopacko, our seminarian, is 
in the parish office working 24/7. He will assist you all 
during his stay. Though he was expected to stay for just ten 
weeks, he generously has extended his stay to help our 
parish until the first week of August. I thank him sincerely 
for his service and generosity. 
 

After his departure, we will be filling in someone in that 
position. One of our parishioners has volunteered to work 
five days a week.  
 

Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any concerns 
during this transition. 
 

God bless, 
 

Fr. Albert 

From the Pastor’s Desk... 

6/27/2021  

Saturday - 5:00 p.m. 42 

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. 41 

Sunday - 10:30 a.m.     65 

5:00 Livestream Views 3 

8:30 Livestream Views 4 

10:30 Livestream Views 6 
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1230AM & 970AM EMMANUEL RADIO 
Mother Teresa Book Offer  

 

Summer greetings from 1230AM, 970AM 
& 101.1FM Emmanuel Radio!  

 

God knows you deserve a summer 
vacation this year, but God also knows you should 

not take a vacation from Him.  
 
 

Help bring the Mass, Holy Rosary and Catholic 
programs to you and others in need of His word this 

summer. 
  
 

Donate at (508) 767-1230; online www.1230radio/
com; or mail Emmanuel Radio, P.O. Box 20027, 

Worcester, Ma 01602 & we will send you the book 
“Do Something Beautiful for God: 
The Essential Teachings of Mother 

Teresa”. (Min. $40 gift)  
 
 
 

It is a great summer read!  

7/4/2021  

Saturday - 5:00 p.m. 46 

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. 32 

Sunday - 10:30 a.m.     53 

5:00 Livestream Views 4 

8:30 Livestream Views 4 

10:30 Livestream Views 9 
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Young Adult Weekly Pick-up Volleyball & Hangout  
 
 

All young adults (ages 18+) are invited to join us for 
weekly pick-up volleyball at St. Christopher in 

Worcester!  
 

Join us every Friday at 6:00 p.m. beginning on June 11 
through the end of August.  

 

These gatherings are very laid back and open to any 
young adult (regardless of skill level!).  

 

If you are looking for a fun way to meet up with other 
young adults in the area, then this is perfect for you!  

 

There is no commitment or formal sign-ups, but if you 
would like to receive text or email updates during the 

summer, feel free to sign up at the 
following link: www.neworcester.org/

young-adult-summer-volleyball.  

Seeking Minister of Faith Formation,  
St. Peter Parish, Northbridge  

 

St. Peter Parish, Northbridge is seeking a Minister of Faith 
Formation to direct the program serving the young people of the 

parish in grades kindergarten through high school. This individual 
will oversee all aspects of the program, including resourcing the 
catechists and working with them directly during program hours 

(Sunday mornings and evenings, Tuesday evenings), and meeting 
with the pastor and Faith Formation Committee at their regularly 

scheduled meetings. The program currently serves 28 families 
with approximately 50 youngsters. This is a part-time position (20 
hours per week).  Interested applicants should possess a minimum 

of a bachelor’s degree with relevant courses in religious 
education/theology, as well as experience in parish religious 

education. To apply, please submit a resume and three references 
from experiences in ministry or from those 

responsible for your education/formation to: 
Rev. Thomas Landry, Pastor, St. Peter Parish, 39 

Church Avenue, P.O. Box 446, Northbridge, 
MA 01534 or email 

to parishoffice@stpeterrockdale.org.  

diocesan  opportunities and events 

Diocesan YOUNG ADULT Events 

Homemakers Wanted!  
 
 

Catholic Charities, located at 10 
Hammond St. in Worcester, is hiring 

homemakers and hosting walk-in 
interviews every Tuesday from 10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

 

Homemakers and Home Health Aides are trained by our 
Homecare team to provide a variety of support services, which 
are essential in maintaining a disabled or dependent person’s 

safety and wellbeing.  
 

To keep this program alive, we need to grow our Homecare 
team to meet the increasing demands of the areas that we serve, 

which consists of Amherst, Athol, Leominster, Milford, 
Southbridge, Greenfield, Shelburne Falls, and Worcester.  

 

Walk-ins welcome, or contact Paula, Homecare 
Supervisor: 508-414-9084. Those interested may also apply 

online at ccworc.org.  

Diocesan YOUTH Events 

Youth Aerial Adventure Outing  
 

High School and Middle School 
youth are invited to join the Diocesan 

Youth Ministry Office for an 
afternoon at Boundless Adventures, an aerial adventure 

park in Berlin MA, on Wednesday, July 21.  
 

Discounted tickets are available for our Diocesan group 
at a cost of $30/person (general park admission is $50).  

 

All youth must attend with a parish group. If you are 
interested in signing up a group from your parish or 

would like more information, contact Tim Messenger 
at tmessenger@worcesterdiocese.org or go 
to neworcester.org/high-ropes-and-zipline.  

 
 
 
 

Deadline to register is Tuesday, July 6.  

Diocesan Job Opportunities 

Part Time Clerical Position:  
Worcester Diocese  

Fiscal Affairs Office  
 

The Fiscal Affairs Office of the Worcester Diocese is 
looking for a part-time person to work Monday through 

Thursday 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  
Duties include Sorting mail, filing, data entry, mailings and 

other financial tasks as needed.  
 

Skills: Competence in math with strong organizational skills 
and general computer skills.  A working knowledge of 

Microsoft Word and Excel required.  Ability to work well 
with others is necessary.  

 

If interested please email kbarrett@worcesterdiocese.org for 
an application.  

 

 

“We should give as we would 
receive, cheerfully, quickly, and 

without hesitation; for there is no 
grace in a benefit that sticks to the 

fingers." 
 

 ~ Seneca 
philosopher, statesman, and tutor of Nero 

http://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwljkkOgzAQBF8DN6zxGLMcfMj6D8ADRDGeyEtQfh-iSH0o1aHU1rRSYVuXD4OAEjTWEhWgFlJo2erT5X674k2fe9UVNcyOp6fnRGLirVxNY7GxHWht57kfQVqlNIxz10sLDSkqnVlTesVCnQq8H9v3XXjaOUwUEwXBYTnsh7NfqsFml6qYt41C9Wbn6DMOzpXBxDR4TzWo48KfI-e0jhw4L-sv8gVaCz9
http://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwljkkOgzAQBF8DN6zxGLMcfMj6D8ADRDGeyEtQfh-iSH0o1aHU1rRSYVuXD4OAEjTWEhWgFlJo2erT5X674k2fe9UVNcyOp6fnRGLirVxNY7GxHWht57kfQVqlNIxz10sLDSkqnVlTesVCnQq8H9v3XXjaOUwUEwXBYTnsh7NfqsFml6qYt41C9Wbn6DMOzpXBxDR4TzWo48KfI-e0jhw4L-sv8gVaCz9
mailto:parishoffice@stpeterrockdale.org
http://ccworc.org/
mailto:tmessenger@worcesterdiocese.org
https://44hmv1lj.r.us-east-1.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Fneworcester.org%2Fhigh-ropes-and-zipline/1/01000179e6617b8c-6784fe70-0371-4b4f-9acb-35f7687e29c3-000000/KtKRTWMZLSQ0ZJkt7U4KI0X6lHs=217
mailto:kbarrett@worcesterdiocese.org


diocesan opportunities and events 

Consecration to St. Joseph  
 

St. Mary Church, Uxbridge is offering a 
six-part summer series entitled 
Consecration to St. Joseph on 

Monday, July 12 – August 16, 6:30 pm 
– 7:45 pm in the Parish Hall. It will 

involve Small Group Discussion and Consecration.  
 

There has been a long history of devotion to St. 
Joseph.  In this series, you will grow in your 

understanding of St. Joseph through knowledge of the 
saints, teachings of popes and other theological 

reflections. The book Consecration to St. Joseph by 
Donald H. Calloway, MIC will be used. This book is 

available for purchase through St. Mary.  
 

You may register at www.stmaryuxbridge.org or by 
emailing Diane at dmoriarty@stmaryuxbridge.org.  

Diocesan Worship Events 

The Sanctuary Course for Catholics  
 

The Sanctuary Course for Catholics is 
being presented by the CARE Ministry 

at St. Mary Church in Uxbridge on Thursday, July 1 – 
August 19, 7:00 pm – 8: 30 pm, in their Parish Hall.  

 

This timely mental health video course will explore the 
intersection of faith and mental illness. This eight-part series 

is designed to increase awareness, reduce the stigma, and 
initiate conversation in the faith community regarding 

mental health. Each topic is presented through a 
psychological, theological and social aspect.   

 

As Catholics, our mission is to love and care for all people 
through the message of Jesus Christ. According to the 

National Institute of Health, 1 in 5 people each year will 
deal with a mental illness with 1 in 17 having a serious 

illness.  
 

Due to the stigma still associated with mental illness, those 
suffering can be very isolated and suffer alone. How can we 

as a church support them?  
 

This course is designed for those suffering from mental 
illness, families and friends who support them, pastors and 

staff, and those who wish to open a dialogue on mental 
health in their parish.  This is not a support group, but St. 
Mary’s CARE Ministry comprised of mental health and 
medical professionals will be facilitating the sessions.  

 

There is no cost, but registration is required. You may learn 
more at www.stmaryuxbridge.org or by emailing Diane 

at dmoriarty@stmaryuxbridge.org.  
 

All are welcome. 

Other Diocesan Events 

Diocesan ZOOM & Weekend Events 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter  
 

To support married couples during this 
time of social distancing, Worldwide 

Marriage Encounter is sponsoring virtual 
marriage experiences. Some are on 

weekends and are seven sessions on weekdays from 7:00 pm 
to 9:30 pm.    

 

Couples will explore their individual personality styles, 
improve listening and communication skills, understand God’s 

plan for their marriage, and learn how to keep their 
relationship a priority.   

 

Registration is limited and a $100 application fee is required. 
For more information or to apply, call at or visit them 

at https://wwmema.org/. 
 

It is our trust and faith in God that allows Him to heal us and 
gives us peace.  Is God in charge of your marriage?  Deepen 
your communication, rekindle your romance, and renew your 

sacrament by attending the next Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter Experience on Thursdays/Mondays July 8 - 29.  

Upcoming Cursillo Weekends  
 

“Behold, I stand at the door and knock…”  
It’s time to learn more about your faith. It’s 
time to experience what our religion can do 
for you. Jesus is waiting for you, personally.  

 

Cursillo weekends are a wonderful, fun way to give you a 
start on this journey. Two weekends are being offered in 

2021. A women’s weekend running from October 14-17; 
and  a men’s weekend running from November 11-14.  

 

Go to www.fourthday.org and download an application 
today or call Pam Hamilton @ 774-239-8909 for more 

information.  
 

You will be glad you did!  

Help ‘Missing’ Catholics Come Home  
to Jesus & the Mass   

 

Discover how God wants to use us to open doors 
for Catholics to come home to Jesus and Sunday 

Mass through person-centered outreach 
and singular welcoming.  

 

How can we extend concrete, loving, and joyful invitations 
to our missing brothers and sisters to return—especially with 

those who have been away for years?  
 

This session includes prayer, reflection, talks, and small 
group sharing. Tuesday, July 27, 6:45 to 9:00 p.m. via 

Zoom.  
 

Presenter Allan F. Wright, MA, is a husband, 
father, Adjunct Professor at Seton Hall University, 
Orange, NJ, Catholic Academy principal, author of 
15 books, TV commentator, and radio host. Find 

out more about him at http://www.allanwright.org.  
 
 

FREE REGISTRATION by Friday, July 23, (limited 
spaces!). To receive the Zoom session link, send your name, 

email, and phone number to Esperanza 
Oliveras, prae77group@gmail.com.  

 
 

Hosted by the Parish Renewal & Evangelization Committee [PRAE], Diocese of Worcester.   

http://44hmv1lj.r.us-east-1.awstrack.me/L0/http:%2F%2Fwww.stmaryuxbridge.org/1/01000179e6617b8c-6784fe70-0371-4b4f-9acb-35f7687e29c3-000000/PYQnkUmUvKVWSCSsrarai6k92kI=217
mailto:dmoriarty@stmaryuxbridge.org
http://44hmv1lj.r.us-east-1.awstrack.me/L0/http:%2F%2Fwww.stmaryuxbridge.org/2/01000179e6617b8c-6784fe70-0371-4b4f-9acb-35f7687e29c3-000000/n2Atgd6ZmCNnuQYBRmz2Tg9IhNY=217
mailto:dmoriarty@stmaryuxbridge.org
https://wwmema.org/
http://www.fourthday.org/
http://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwljTsOwyAQBU9jSsQu2EBBkZ_vsf5gohCIMBbXj6NIr5hiNG9xGiRqxZ4OBYIY0ACiAMuBm9vDDqM1CPJ-VXbolPAxz6-U68rn_GbBgexJnwWl-2mZNCFZ8DQraz0a4z2LLtT66eSlw_Fca41TjJRaeW6h8lw2VtxeKaVVCXk-_HnPRw1TLvnYwk_6At6RMp0
mailto:prae77group@gmail.com


  

Answering Your Questions about Returning to Mass 
as of May 29, 2021 in the Diocese of Worcester  

  
  

1. Did Governor Baker lift the use of masks and other restrictions in churches, 
too? As of May 29, 2021 fully vaccinated people are no longer required to wear 
masks or physically distance from others in our parishes, as in other public settings. 
This applies to attending Mass as well as other parish activities, but does not apply 
to schools and not to the office spaces.  

 

2. Will someone be checking whether I was officially vaccinated?  
We are not policing our parishioners. This is an honor system and we pray that 
people will be honest and avoid participating unmasked near other parishioners if 
they have not been vaccinated.  

  

3. What if I am not yet vaccinated? How can I safely return to Mass?  
You should continue to attend Mass as you have been over these past months 
during the pandemic. All parishes are being advised to have a section of the church 
available for people who want to wear a mask and remain physically distanced 6 or 
more feet apart.  You can always wear a mask anywhere in the church even if you 
have been vaccinated but are still concerned for personal reasons about the 
pandemic.  

  

4. Will Mass feel like it did before the pandemic began?  
For the most part things will return to normal as your parish can accommodate it. 
Worship aids (e.g., missalettes and hymnals) can be used again and you will notice 
more congregational singing.  The Diocese of Worcester is recommending waiting 
until the fall for choirs to resume. For the time being we will not exchange the sign 
of peace and Holy Communion will not be offered from the chalice.   

  

5. I heard that Bishop McManus is restoring the obligation to go to Sunday 
Mass. What if I am sick, or have compromised health or care for someone at 
home whose health is compromised?  
The obligation to be at Mass in person never applies to someone who is sick, or 
has compromised health, or caring for someone who is sick and at risk or infecting 
someone for whom they provide care at home. For this reason, parishes are 
encouraged to continue to stream Mass on their social media channels and the 
Diocese offers Sunday Mass from the Cathedral on select cable access stations and 
on the internet at worcesterdiocese.org.  

  

6. I’ve been away from Mass for a while. What if I’m just not ready to go back? 
We understand that for some people, you may feel uneasy for a variety of reasons 
to come back to Mass. All we ask is that you read the letter from Bishop McManus 
about going to Mass in which he reflects on what the Mass means for all of us as 
baptized Catholics. 

Reopening frequently asked questions 



 

COMING HOME TO MASS 
  
With the lifting of most pandemic gathering restrictions this week, Bishop McManus has 
announced the restoration of the obligation to take part in Mass on Sundays and Holy 
Days of Obligation, effective next Sunday, the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and 
Blood of Christ, June 6, 2021.  
  
Bishop McManus has also modified those adaptations of liturgical practices which we 
have been observing for the past year in mitigation of the virus.   
  
Beginning on Saturday, May 29th, masks and social distancing are 
no longer required of all parishioners. However, per CDC guidelines, 
non-vaccinated persons are still encouraged to wear masks and 
maintain social distancing. The tape has been removed but a segment 
of pews in the front-right section of the church has been reserved for 
those who wish to social distance. 

  
The cleaning of most commonly touched surfaces may be reduced to once a 
week and limitations of the size of gatherings in non-liturgical spaces have 
also been lifted.  
  
 

The singing of hymns and acclamations has been restored, although 
choirs will not return until the end of the summer.  
  

 
 
Holy Water, Hymnals and Missalettes will, once again, be available. Processions 
will also be restored. The distribution of Holy Communion will return to its pre-
COVID form, although the distribution of the Precious Blood will be restored in 
the fall.  
  
 

We will also begin using the confessionals and rooms of 
reconciliation and visitation of the sick will return to its previous 
schedule.  
  

 
All of this will take some time to get used to. Please be assured we will continue to 
carefully monitor the number of cases as we proceed to return to a “new normal.” Please 
join in praying that the success we have so far enjoyed in quelling the pandemic may 
continue throughout the summer and the months to come.  

Mass Guidelines for reopening 



READING I    Amos 7:12-15  

 
 

A reading from the Book of Amos 
  

Amaziah, priest of Bethel, said to Amos, 
“Off with you, visionary, flee to the land of 
Judah!  
There earn your bread by prophesying, 
but never again prophesy in Bethel; 
for it is the king’s sanctuary and a royal temple.”  
Amos answered Amaziah, “I was no prophet, 
nor have I belonged to a company of prophets; 
I was a shepherd and a dresser of sycamores.  
The LORD took me from following the flock, 
and said to me, 
Go, prophesy to my people Israel.”  
 
 

The Word of the Lord. 

RESPONSORIAL PSALM  

Psalm 85:9-10, 11-12, 13-14 
 

R. Lord, let us see your kindness, and grant us 
     your salvation. 
 
I will hear what God proclaims; 
    the LORD —for he proclaims peace. 
Near indeed is his salvation to those who fear 
him, glory dwelling in our land. 
R. Lord, let us see your kindness, and grant us  
     your salvation. 
 

Kindness and truth shall meet; 
    justice and peace shall kiss. 
Truth shall spring out of the earth, 
    and justice shall look down from heaven. 
R. Lord, let us see your kindness, and grant us   
     your salvation. 
 

The LORD himself will give his benefits; 
    our land shall yield its increase. 
Justice shall walk before him, 
    and prepare the way of his steps. 
R. Lord, let us see your kindness, and grant us  
     your salvation.    

READING II   Ephesians 1:3-14 
 

A reading from the Second Letter of St. Paul to the 
Ephesians 

Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord 
Jesus Christ, 
who has blessed us in Christ 
with every spiritual blessing in the heavens, 
as he chose us in him, before the foundation of 
the world, 
to be holy and without blemish before him.  
In love he destined us for adoption to himself 
through Jesus Christ, 
in accord with the favor of his will, 
for the praise of the glory of his grace 
that he granted us in the beloved. 
In him we have redemption by his blood, 
the forgiveness of transgressions, 
in accord with the riches of his grace that he 
lavished upon us.  
In all wisdom and insight, he has made known to 
us 
the mystery of his will in accord with his favor 
that he set forth in him as a plan for the fullness 
of times, 
to sum up all things in Christ, in heaven and on 
earth. 

In him we were also chosen, 
destined in accord with the purpose of the One 
who accomplishes all things according to the 
intention of his will, 
so that we might exist for the praise of his glory, 
we who first hoped in Christ.  
In him you also, who have heard the word of 
truth, 
the gospel of your salvation, and have believed in 
him, 
were sealed with the promised holy Spirit, 
which is the first installment of our inheritance 
toward redemption as God’s possession, to the 
praise of his glory. 
 

The Gospel of the Lord.  

Readings for the Fifteenth Sunday in ordinary time, year b 

Cf. Ephesians 1:17-18 
 

R.    Alleluia, alleluia. 
May the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ enlighten the 
eyes of our hearts, that we may know what is the hope 
that belongs to our call.  

R.    Alleluia, alleluia.  

 



 
GOSPEL        Mark 6:7-13 

 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to Mark 
 
 

Jesus summoned the Twelve and began to send them out two by 
two 
and gave them authority over unclean spirits.  
He instructed them to take nothing for the journey 
but a walking stick— 
no food, no sack, no money in their belts.  
They were, however, to wear sandals 
but not a second tunic.  
He said to them, 
“Wherever you enter a house, stay there until you leave.  
Whatever place does not welcome you or listen to you, 
leave there and shake the dust off your feet 
in testimony against them.”  
So they went off and preached repentance.  
The Twelve drove out many demons, 
and they anointed with oil many who were sick and cured them.  
 
The Gospel of the Lord. 

GOSPEL for the Fifteenth Sunday in ordinary time, YEAR B 



Leave It All Behind 
Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B 

July 11, 2021 
Ann Naffziger 

Reading I:  Amos 7:12-15 
Responsorial Psalm:  Psalm 85:9-10, 11-12, 13-14  

Reading II:  Ephesians 1:3-14 
Gospel:  Mark 6:7-13 

The instructions Jesus gives to the twelve apostles in 
this Gospel reading are still relevant for us today, even 
if we don’t think we are called to leave our home and 
families to be traveling missionaries.  

 

First, the note that Jesus sends disciples out two by two echoes throughout 
the rest of the New Testament. Why did Jesus want his disciples to travel in 
pairs? As a human himself, he recognized the value of companionship. We 
are social beings, and even introverts need the support, wisdom, and love of 
others. Being a disciple is challenging, and we can burn out quickly if we don’t 
have others to help us on our journey. Also, a spouse (and St. Paul makes it 
clear that some of the pairs that were missionaries together were married 
couples), friend, or fellow disciple can be a sounding board, consultant, or 
trusted confidante as we navigate the questions and difficulties of our 
discipleship work.  
 

Traveling in pairs or larger groups also forces people to confront their 
selfishness and practice “walking the walk” rather than just “talking the talk.” 
It’s easy to preach love and repentance, but harder to model it, especially with 
the people we are closest to. The disciples are challenged to take nothing for 
their journey but a walking stick. Talk about an exercise in trust and 
detachment! Just imagining setting out like that challenges us to evaluate 
what we are attached to materially.  
 

Finally, Jesus teaches the disciples to appreciate and receive the gifts of 
those who treat them well and to walk away when they are not accepted. This 
is yet another invitation to trust: trust others who want to share generously, 
and trust that there are times and places we are not called to stay.  
 
Questions of the Week 
 
1. What material comforts might Jesus be inviting you to leave behind to be a 

freer and more faithful disciple?  
 

2. When have you felt the call to shake the dust from your feet and leave (a 
relationship, job, etc.) to go somewhere else where you are welcome?  



Prayer in Time of Pandemic  
  

O God, Whose only begotten Son bore 
the weight of human suffering for our 

salvation, hear the prayers of your 
Church for our sick brothers and sisters 

and deliver us from this time of trial. 
Open our ears and our hearts to the 
voice of your Son: Be not afraid, for I 

am with you always.  
  

Bless all doctors and nurses, researchers 
and public servants; give us the wisdom 

 to do what is right and the faith to 
endure this hour, that we might gather 
once again to praise your name in the 
heart of your Church, delivered from 

all distress and confident in your 
Mercy.  

  

Through Christ our Lord.  
  

Amen 



United Parishes of Southborough, Inc. 
Food Pantry 
c/o Pilgrim Church 

P.O. Box 281 
15 Common Street 

Southborough, MA 01772 
southboroughfoodpantry@gmail.com  

508-485-4847       

                                
 
 

Dear Food Pantry Clients, 
 
We are opening for in-person shopping starting Thursday, June 10 and Friday, June 11.  
Thursday hours are now 6:00 to 7:00 p.m. and Friday hours are now 9:00 to 10:00 a.m.   
We have to adhere to these new hours.* 
 
Please park in the marked parking spaces when you arrive. 
 
A volunteer will let you know when to enter the building. 
 
Masks are still required. 
 
Only seven (7) clients will be in the hall at any one time. 
 
Six (6) clients will sit on safely spaced chairs in the center of the hall while one (1) client shops 
at the Pantry. 
 
**Please fill out your grocery list with quantities before you come to the Pantry. 
 
One (1) client will shop at a time and will give their shopping list to the volunteer in the Pantry. 
 
We have installed a full plexiglass window in the Pantry. 
 
When the volunteer has completed bagging the order, the client will go to the Pantry door and 
get the shopping cart with their order. 
 
Volunteers will direct you when it is your turn to shop at the Pantry or the tables. 
 
IMPORTANT:  For clients who are sick or personally unable to get to the Pantry, please ask 
about delivery to your outside door or patio. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Food Pantry Coordinators 
 
*Please keep these times for Pantry Clients only.  Donations can be made at any other time 
by leaving items in bins by the pantry door at Pilgrim Church (or at local parish collection 
sites).  Please secure donation bin lid, especially during inclement weather.  

mailto:southboroughfoodpantry@gmail.com
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